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Protection of Pupil Rights Act (PPRA)

PPRA is a federal law that protects the rights of parents by
making instructional materials available for their inspec-
tion if the materials are to be used in connection with a
survey, analysis, or evaluation in which their child is par-
ticipating and which is funded by the U.S. Department of
Education. The law also requires written parental consent
before minors are required to take part in such a survey,
analysis, or evaluation.

If your local mental health screening program is approved
by the Board of Education as part of the educational pro-
gram, you are not required to get active parental consent
under PPRA. Passive consent is sufficient in this circum-
stance. It is best to recommend that, if passive consent is
obtained from parents, then active consent should be
sought from participants as a safeguard.

Active parental consent must be obtained, however, if a
child is going to be removed from an instructional activity
for screening. However, if the screening will be given to all
students, as opposed to some, it becomes part of the cur-
riculum and no longer requires active parental consent
(i.e., if all ninth-graders will be screened as a matter of
policy, it is considered part of the curriculum).




